

# Booster Club Meeting

September 8, 2024 / 5:00 PM / Clancy's

Board Member	Role	Present	Not Present
Dave Griffin	President	x	
Katie Hartman	Athletic Director	x	
Jon Dickover	Vice President	x	
Jocelyn Schroeder	Secretary	x	
Jennifer Peterson	Treasurer	x	
Haley Ellis	Auction Chairperson 1	x	
Katie Nordstrom	Auction Chairperson 2	x	
Matt Zaniewski	Auction Chairperson 3		x
Cori Young	Auction Chairperson 4	x	
Larissa Jones	Concessions Chairperson 1		x
Lewis Johnson	Concessions Chairperson 2	x	
Taneal Vargas	Concessions Chairperson 5	x	
	Concessions Chairperson 4		
	Concessions Chairperson 5		
	Concessions Chairperson 6		
Chad Vargas	Apparel Chairperson 1	x	
	Apparel Chairperson 2		
Cami Henderson	Stadium Coordinator	x	
	Sponsorship 1		
Jenny Douglass	Social Media	x	
Joy Dickover	Scholarships	x	

Ethan Kurtz	Website Master		x
John Poore	Member at Large		x
Tim Young	Member at Large	x	
Billy DeBorde	Member at Large		x
Katie Carl	Member at Large (photography)	x	
Joline Stutesman	Member at Large	x	

Meeting Called to order at 6:03pm

### 1. Coaches request-

- a. **Coach:** Trisha Herndan

**Sport:** Dance

**Ask:** \$8,116.50 (312.17 x 26 per outfit) - 26 outfits

For: Dresses for pom, boxing theme- usually last about 3 years - 26 total (11 new members) Going to nationals, has already purchased the uniforms, main fundraiser did not happen, will do another kids camp - last year- ask 8 uniforms and 24 poms \$2600.50  
Poss ½ payment now and then ½ after the auction

Can dance be assigned to concessions - offer a set date? Team is able to plan better with more notice.

Can we help with The Best of Sherwood event?

Cami motioned to approve all pay ½ now and ½ after auction joy 2nd notion - 9 in favor - 7 not in favor - motion passed

**Member vote: motion passed**

### 2. Introduction of guests -

- Michelle Delozier - Cheer parent
- Jennifer Lockhart - volleyball softball (freshman)
- Allison Jedan - apart of the youth soccer board - husband may join next year
- Jackie Stofddard - Junior - husband has MC experience

### 3. Disbursements and financial update - Jennifer

- \$77,000 as of today - does not include cheer from last meeting or the current payment for the athletic trainer

### 4. Priority topics

#### a. Concessions information meeting

- Sports with representative here for information
  - Dance
  - Volleyball

3. Men's Soccer
4. Women's Soccer
- ii. Dance is willing to help on events that sports can not fill
- iii. Check in parents there and ready with all shifts filled
- iv. Please email concessions email if you need information or would like to help
- v. Auction is Nov 9th - auction baskets from all the teams- due September 22nd

## b. Concessions

- i. Oven received - helps with pretzels
- ii. Ice machine - Lewis is looking at options that we can get an ice machine
- iii. Cart trailer - \$500.00 from Lewis work and a rack can be built for loading and unloading -
  1. Jon motioned to approve ice machine and cart for under \$3,500.00 (\$500 cart and 3,000.00 for ice machine) Cami 2nd motion - all in favor - motion passed
  2. Motion to cancel the last motion for the ice machine
- iv. Temp in concession booth - can we get fan to move air
  1. In the future we may be able to get a vent to move hot air out? Needs a bonded electrician. Poss proposal to the school to add exhaust fan in future
- v. Hawkins Family have donated a golf car - thank you! Such a great help!
  1. Tax document for the donation to be created and send to the Hawkins family
  2. Jon to check if they would like auction credit or a tax statement for donation
- vi. Vendors need to start shutting down earlier so they can be out of the stadium right after the event - can a one pager be made so vendors know what to expect - Larissa and Taneal to send email to vendors
  1. Closing concessions so it is wrapped up as close to the game as possible -
    - a. Food vendors need to stop selling with 4 minutes on the clock in the 4th quarter (apparel to stop later since there is no clean up) add to concessions instructions
- vii. Opposing teams offer \$10.00 to administrators for being there (3-4 passes per game)
  1. Jon motion 4 passes @ \$10.00, Jenny 2nd - approved motion (Jenny to make vouchers)

- viii. North Medford (freshman and varsity) coming to play and they have a long drive - is there a way to donate food for the team for their drive home - grab in go type food - How will this work for all sports?
  - 1. After discussion we will see if football will provide for opposing teams food or snacks

**c. Apparel**

- i. Order for clothing has come in - \$6,500.00 on new (made \$2600.00 at first game)
- ii. Pricing has been updated
- iii. When we get new designs - post on facebook
- iv. We will open apparel as much as possible - volunteer can run the event once it is open by a club member

**d. Auction - November 9th 2024**

- i. We need help calling businesses - list has gone out of who donated last year
  - 1. Script has been sent out
  - 2. We may have to assign people to call businesses
    - a. We had 10 sponsors last year
- ii. QR code to go out shortly to login, pay for a ticket or table
- iii. Raffle for top earner for casino games
  - 1. Must be present to win

**iv. Auction meeting - September 18th - ELKS @ 6:30pm**

- v. We have paid deposit for Wild Bill's - catering and event center
  - 1. Soccer is having a hard time getting donations
  - 2. Target is about \$20 per player for auction for donations

**e. Stadium seats** - Cami did a wonderful job selling!

- i. Lanyards and combining with tickets
- ii. Check has been issued to pay for the admission that were included in the seat sales

**f. Bowmen Family Foundation proposal** - October 25th 5:30- 6:45 pm (senior night)

- i. Tailgate in the past at the high school - has been done at the elks since Covid
- ii. Proposal to move back to the high school - proposal for veterans to eat for free but non veterans would need to pay so we would make some money for the food purchased. Also a proposal to not charge for the event to the foundation (usually fundraisers have been done outside the stadium)
- iii. Avamere would provide transportation from their event
- iv. Will be set up by shot put pit - tent, table and chairs
- v. Lewis motioned for the event to be free of cost, dave motion 2nd all agree and passed

**g. Supporting a football theme game**

- i. Leadership asked if we could host a Bowmen out
- ii. We have more payment options
- iii. Asking for us to purchase 400 t-shirts and poss put booster club on the back (Shirts and set up for screen printing additional cost)
- iv. Leadership would be using as a fundraiser
- v. **For this year Booster Club will not be contributing** - maybe the game title sponsor would be willing to donate

**h. League passes** - Joy to pass out to Booster club

**i. Homecoming parade** - October 4th - 4:00pm

- i. Leadership has asked if we would like to do anything
  - ii. Can we promote the Auction?
  - iii. Chad is working on Booster club shirts - a non team color so we stand out
  - iv. Can we get jerseys from sports for people to wear?
  - v. **Haley to get details and send out to club**
- j. Can we reach out to sports that we have not seen in some time asking for donations to make sure they know we are here for team needs

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm

**Next meeting:** Sunday October 6th 5:00 pm TBD

Upcoming Meetings:

Sunday November 3rd 5:00pm

Sunday December 8th 5:00pm